Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

Epping High School Conference Room (moved to Conference room off the Cafeteria)
September 11, 2019
       11:00 am

Present: Donald Nichols, Ronnie Bush, Cathy Zylinski, Meghan Young, Jean Picard, Brian Ernest, Coby Troidl and Bonnie Sandstrom

Unable to attend: Dave Mylott, Laurie Underwood, Justin Benna, Ben Bourgoin
The meeting was called to order at 11:05 am

Bonnie asked Don is he had a chance for Primex to do a walk-through of the buildings and he said that he was trying to arrange that for the end of the month.
The committee reviewed the Safety Program that needs to be updated as Primex informed us that we needed to add a section on Workplace Violence.

There was discussion in regards to chemicals in the buildings and Don informed the committee that the science teachers spent several days this summer cleaning out all the old chemicals and Don will be making sure they are disposed of properly. MSDS documents are kept in each school office and also the SAU office. Cathy reminded Don that Chief DeAngelis also needs to know what chemicals are in the buildings. Don said that all custodians are trained on the MSDS forms.
Brian, Scott Lister and Don will be walking through the Tech Ed room to check out any safety issues.
Some discussion on eye wash stations, Don said portable eye wash stations need to be flushed out and refilled at least once a year. Don said they have one in every janitors closet that has chemicals in them.

Meghan brought up that all staff are supposed to watch the slideshow online and take the health quiz at the end, we need to make sure all staff have completed.

Cathy pointed out on page 11 that we need to make sure that we report to the State any time the AED unit is used. Also on page 11 it indicates that the Facilities Director or his/her designee shall investigate all accidents and incidents which occur to determine what happened, why it happened, and how to prevent recurrence. We need to make sure that Don knows about any accidents that happen, so he can immediately investigate to see if it was preventable.

Meghan said the Elementary school is having issues with Bees again, Don has been spraying.

Brian indicated the need for a better entrance to the High School as people are already in the building before coming into the office. Coby said in the Middle School they leave a cart for parents to put students forgotten items on so they don’t have to come all the way into the building.

Brian asked if there was a way to put in some sort of shelf for people to pass things into the High School under the window that is in the middle of the entrance. In the meantime he will try using a cart to keep the flow of people coming into the building down to a minimum.

Bonnie reviewed the Primex report on Slips, Trips and falls we have fewer slips, trips and falls then in the past and we just need to make sure Don knows immediately if there are any accidents.

Possibly we need some training of lifting heavy items, especially for custodians and food service personnel.

Ronnie reminded us that whenever custodian or food service staff are in training they need to be paid for that time.

Coby mentioned there is a system available to purchase that checks ID’s and does a quick background check on anyone wishing to enter the building. She thinks it’s called Guard. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:19am

Next Meeting will be November 6, 2019 at 10am 

(the time change is to accommodate Ben’s teaching schedule)
